
 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 

 

 
May 24, 2025 
 
 
Dear IWC Members. 
 
 
 
Blessings to everyone! 
 
It was in 2015 that we first reached a significant milestone—hitting $1 million in total 
collections. Now, nine years later, I am grateful and excited to share that 2024 marks 
another historic achievement: for the first time, our total collections have reached $2 
million. Praise God! 
 
This milestone is a testimony of God’s abundant provision and the faithfulness of each 
one of you. As a church family, we have continued to give generously through our tithes 
and offerings, trusting God beyond what our financial situations may sometimes 
suggest. Truly, we are blessed to be a blessing. 
 
What makes this accomplishment even more meaningful is not only the growth in our 
collections but also our commitment to stewardship—wisely managing our expenses 
while pursuing the mission and vision that God has given to IWC. 
 
As of now, our annual audit is still ongoing. Due to timing constraints, the figures I will 
be presenting are based on IWC’s unaudited 2024 Financial Reports. 
 
On behalf of the Pastors Council and the Treasury Ministry, it is my honor and privilege 
to present to you IWC’s Unaudited Financial Report for 2024. 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Comparison of 2024 & 2023 Unaudited Profit & Loss Statement – All Sites 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Statement of Cash Flows 

This statement shows all the Sources & Usage of cash for 2024.  IWC’s December 

31, 2023 cash balance was increased and/or decreased by the following:  

 

 

I am also excited to share another encouraging update: as of December 31, 2024, the 
outstanding mortgage balance for our 1077 St. James and Youth Development Centre 
(YDC) properties has been reduced to $634,130.45. 

 

 



 

 

 

Furthermore, in February of this year, the Council made the decision to make an 
additional lump sum payment of $100,000 on top of our regular monthly mortgage 
payment. Glory to God! We are now closer than ever to becoming a mortgage-free 
church—much sooner than we initially anticipated. 

Once the audit is completed, we will notify you when the Audited Financial Statements 
for the year ending December 31, 2024 are available on the IWC website. 

On behalf of the Pastors Council, the Treasury Ministry, and my family, I want to 
express our deepest gratitude for your faithful generosity and unwavering commitment 
to advancing the cause of Christ through your home church, International Worship 
Centre, Inc. 

May God continue to bless you abundantly. 

God bless. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

Bro. Bobby Fineza     Noted by:  Pastor Junie Josue 
IWC Treasurer                      Lead Pastor 
 


